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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810

165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks

Garner Peck 

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, March 18th, 2010 for a Regular Called meeting at the GMASS office building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson, Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks (not in attendance). Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Gary Kappeler, Secretary, GMASS and members of the public.

Gary Kappeler took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:01 A.M.

Mr. Cowart opened with prayer. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Starks not present).

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve minutes for February 4th 2010 meeting as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Starks not present).

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve minutes for February 11th 2010 meeting as amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Starks not present).

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve minutes for February 24th 2010 meeting as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Starks not present).

Motion was made by Mrs. Thompson to approve minutes for March 3rd 2010 meeting as amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Starks was not present).

Revaluation Update

Mrs. Duncan gave the board an update on the assessment notices. She also informed the board that appointments have been scheduled past the April 23rd deadline for appeals.

Mrs. Duncan showed the board the grading notebook used to objectively set an accurate grade on residential houses in the county.

Mrs. Duncan addressed the board on her concerns with the public email, because the Tax Assessor’s office has received two viruses via public email.

Mrs. Duncan also gave the board a handout that showed the water depth factors and other adjustment factors that was used in determining lake property values.

Public Communication

Mr. Cowart stated the positive feedback he had received from property owners regarding the information received during their appointments.

Motion made by Mr. Peck to accept the 2010 Prebill digest. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Starks was not present).

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to give a commendation to the Chief Appraiser and staff for their diligence and extra work done during this time. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Starks was not present).

Mr. Nagele also stated his satisfaction with the Tax Assessor’s office.

Mr. Peck made a motion to adjourn the regular called meeting at 10:55 A.M. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Starks was absent).

The next regularly scheduled meeting for the Board of Assessors will be Thursday April 8th at 9:00 A.M.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 

